QUAYSIDE MEDICAL PRACTICE
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

	Document:
	Notes and actions from Patient Participation Group meeting on Wednesday 13th March 2013 @ 6.30pm



	Purpose of Document:
	The purpose of this document is to record in summary form the decisions agreed and actions required
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	Apologies:
	Mr Kevin Alderton, Mr John Mackey, Mrs Vi Mackey, Mr Alan Keys, Miss Mary Wallis, Mr Peter Flood, Mr Alan Baty (withdrawn from group)


	Chair:


	Mrs Margaret Whiting

	Author:
	Mrs Karen Ford, Clerk 


	Date:
	17th May 2013



	Agenda Item
	Discussion Point
	Decision Agreed
	Action
	By Whom
	By When
	Attachments

	2
	Notes of Previous Meeting 

- MW read letter received from AB re his  withdrawal from group


	- MW to extend group’s disappointment at his decision, offer meeting and reiterate that function of group was to consider general issues rather than personal issues

2.1 Approved

2.2 MW & MSt had attended Lewes Havens PPG on 5.3.13 and spoke to proposed Terms of Reference

	- MW to write to AB to provide feedback and offer meeting
	MW
	31.3.13
	

	3
	Patient Survey Results 2012 - 2013
- GH spoke to the key highlights of the survey circulated with the agenda

- 50% increase in the number of completed surveys with 66% of respondents being  women
- 86% = satisfied or better at ability to make appointment with doctor
- 93% = able to some extent or better to access care needed within current opening hours

- additional hours = 28% evenings, 31% Saturdays

- 99% satisfied or better with service provided
- Discussion on recurring themes of comments


	- Survey overall provided positive picture and improvement on previous year
- Expectation that level of uptake would increase year on year, particularly with development of website

- Practice to respond to key highlights by

reviewing opening hours and phone access

- Need to communicate late running surgeries – display board to be used for this

- Need to improve facilities for hard of hearing – reduce music volume / adjust hearing loop

	- KF to make survey results available to patients on request

- GH / KF to initiate review with the partners

- GH to produce survey report to post on website

- KF to post message on display board encouraging patients to ask at desk if they have been waiting some time

- KF to reiterate the need to receptionists for patients to be kept informed of late running surgeries

- KF to update audio settings


	KF

GH/KF

KF

KF

KF
	15.3.13

13.6.13

31.3.13

15.3.13

15.3.13

31.4.13
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	4


	CCG Update

- KF advised that following an exhaustive evidence based process the CCG had now been authorised and would become a statutory body with effect from 1.4.13

- KF advised that there was now a full compliment of CCG management and support staff in place and that board members were receiving further leadership development training

- KF advised that the board’s priority was to embed the processes that would enable the CCG to deliver its 5 year plan – it was noted that public and patient engagement was key to this


	- It was agreed that CCG Update would become a standing agenda item
	- KF to provide update at next meeting
	KF
	13.6.13
	

	5
	Any Other Business

- None

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Date of Next Meeting
	Thursday 13th  June 2013 @ 6.30pm
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Patient Survey Report 2012/13 

Background

The PPG has continued onwards from 2011-12 when it was chaired by Dr G Hazan and Mrs Karen Ford to the current situation where we have an enthusiastic cohort of regular attendees numbering up to 19 led by a lay chair. The breakdown of attendees ranges in age from 38 to 80 and is broadly 2/3 women to 1/3 men. The exact make up of the meetings varies due to attendance but it is rare to have less than 2 attendees.


It was recognised that there were certain key groups that the PPG felt would need to be represented to include those with long term chronic conditions, disabilities, carers and younger people. We have successfully involved patients that represent all these categories other than people below the age of 18.


It was recognised that this would be a difficult group to engage with but efforts were made to advertise the PPG meetings on the practice display board and website and invite people to be part of this. As yet we have not seen any take up from this age group but we can hope for the future.

We have met quarterly to decide and discuss relevant issues and in the autumn of 2012 we had an open day organised by the PPG to highlight community services to the patient population. An issue felt to be important to the needs of patients locally.


Survey 2013


At the beginning of 2013 we produced this year’s patient survey with the modifications suggested from last year. We had a constructive meeting where the make up of the survey was discussed and we undertook small group work to create a more streamlined version which was designed to canvass a broader opinion and give patients the chance to comment further. 

Feedback from the previous year’s survey was used to help change the nature of the questions to being more open and streamlined and limit the number of questions within the survey to 24.

It was also recognised that we needed to promote the use of the website and access to the survey via this. We again announced via the practice electronic notice board and saw a greater take up as a result. 


The survey itself was publicised widely within the practice and on the website and was handed out by all the clinicians during the course of the working day.


We saw an improvement in respondents compared to last year by the region of 50% (total 150 patients representing 1.67% of the practice population). There was also an improvement in the age range seen with under 29s having 13 respondents to give at least some representation compared to the lower figures last year for the same age group.


Results


There was consistently positive feedback surrounding the quality of consultations seen with both doctors and nurses and there was a very high level of satisfaction with the help provided by the receptionists. Overall 99% of respondents were satisfied or very satisfied with the service we provide.


Problems identified were with difficulty getting through on the phone, a variable degree of delays in running times being communicated with patients and with 11% of patients stating they did not find it possible to access care with a doctor or nurse on the same day when asking.


Please see attached results in table format for the full breakdown of questions and responses.


Patient Survey 2013\Patient Survey Analysis - 2012-13.xls


Patient Survey 2013\Comments from patient survey 2012-13 .doc

Action points


1. Phone access – it was agreed that we would discuss what options are available for increasing the capacity of the phone system and some feasibility assessments for the same

2. Communicating delays – it was discussed that we would soon be moving to a new software system that might enable better communication of delays and various ideas of how to communicate delays were discussed ranging from a board with it hand written on or on the electronic screen.


3. Access – lively discussion was had regards the possibility of opening for extended hours – 93% of survey respondents stating they were either satisfied or very satisfied with the current opening hours of 8.25am to 6.00pm, Monday to Friday. However, when asked what additional hours would be useful 31% of respondents suggested Saturdays and 28% suggested evenings. It was agreed that this would be discussed amongst the clinical staff but that historically it had not been felt that there was sufficient evidence that this was needed by our practice population given the problems raised by running extended hours but that we would consider options.


